CINCINNATI MODEL INVESTMENT CLUB

JANUARY 17, 2004

MEETING MINUTES

The January 17, 2004 meeting was opened at 9:30 a.m. by the presiding partner, Don, who welcomed the eleven visitors.  Members absent:  Harvey and Laura.

December minutes (previously emailed to all members) were accepted with one correction – the names of the nominees and new officers for 2004 added to the minutes.  

THE TREASURERS REPORT: Cash on hand,  $648.00.  Dollars in suspense (pending limited order for Bmet) is $1106.95 (until February 18, 2004).  Joyce asked whether or not the club should allocate additional dollars for the coming year as changes cause more expenses.  Marge suggested that we wait until the fee(s) are known then discuss.  The next expense will be K-1 printing cost.  Discussion followed and the topic will be tabled until these expenses are established.

Question:  should we change broker?  The discussion was tabled until next month’s meeting.  

The topic of losses for Kohl’s was also tabled and the treasurer’s report was filed for audit.

NEW BUSINESS:

An invitation to ZIP code luncheon was extended by Marty for January 28, 2004 at Whiskey’s, 334 Front Street, Lawrenceburg.  Interested members should contact Gretchen.

Mary Thomas, who announced that Harvey’s Mom passed away, will send the card from the club.

EDUCATION:

Jim presented PERT A along with handouts.

OLD BUSINESS:  

Tracy updated Washington Mutual (WM) and explained changes.  With the presentation of the updated SSG, his recommendation is to remove this company from the Watch List.

Dene presented up to date data for Johnson and Johnson along with notes and SSG.  IAS follows NAIC principles; the estimates for 2003 were added.

As Laura was absent, we deferred Lincare discussion until February meeting.

Mary led Pfizer discussion with insight into the pipeline in R&D.

RCI will be presented in February.

Following the agenda, the stock watch list was discussed as follows:

1) Club must agree on parameters and a summary must be generated.  The update will be sent to Harvey who, along with Don, will develop final watch list parameters.

2) The watch list will be finalized in the February meeting.

At the March meeting, Mike will introduce the topic of Insurance.

PORTFOLIO REVIEW

Mary – Kohl’s was purchased in two phases.  She recommends hold, as purchase prices were too high although the second lot was bought at a lower price.  Her recommendation was to sell the first lot and consider loss and hold the

second lot.

Joyce – Home Depot is currently in the buy range; SSG will be updated then reported in February.

ACS  -- Marty reported this stock is in the buy range.

UTStarcom (UTSI) – club owns 30 shares and it is currently in the buy range.

Dene -- Johnson &Johnson recommended buy.  However, Gretchen mentioned article in Business Week Magazine, January 24, 2004 issue, which should be read by club member prior to decision to buy.

Marty – Recommended ACS purchase of twenty-five shares.

Virginia – Moved (Lois seconded) purchase of twenty shares of UTStarcom at $37.88 ($778.00).  After a written vote (yes - 7, no - 4), the motion passed.

The meeting was adjourned at 11:30 a.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Lois Marie Hatch

Lois Marie Hatch, Recording Partner
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